
Wisconsin Visual Artists
South Central Chapter 

Meeting Minutes November 17, 2020

The South Central Chapter member meeting was held online 6:30-8 pm using Zoom. There were about 25 members 
present who introduced themselves.

Welcome 
Jan Richardson, a new member, paints portraits in oil and is experimenting with gouache and watercolor.

Reports
There were no reports.

Announcements
The State Board has been meeting every month with the next meeting in December. An intern is being hired to help 
the administration of Jennie Gao, president, and Allie Wilbur, Executive Director. 

Our chapter will meet in December using Zoom. Jayne will resume sending member emails twice a month. 

The website is being overhauled. Goals are to include more images and make search of member’s media possible. 
The calendar is being transferred to Facebook and Instagram.

WVA would like to use Facebook and Instagram for events instead of the calendar. Members should request Jayne 
add their name to Facebook. Then each person can add events and artwork.

Mary Tilton and Rosie, are working to resolve membership issues.

Steven Bauer, head of the SE chapter has been having online chapter shows. Following his lead the SC Chapter 
hopes to establish an online exhibition.

Programs ideas for online meetings include highlighting a couple members processes or sharing tips on using 
Facebook and Instagram. Jayne and Mary may write program directions or provide an outline so others can more 
easily present. 

Program
Mary Tilton presented on how to share work on Zoom. She has been doing watercolors for 9 years, which coincides 
with the birth of her granddaughter. Watercolorists work from light to dark and other mediums work from dark to 
light. She used Zoom presentation capabilities to show her watercolor process by beginning with a value study, 
moving to a light wash, then medium values, and finally adding darks.

Merikay Payne, secretary


